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preparation of preliminary engineering 
plans, and a study of environmental 
impacts. Based on the results of these 
studies, the Applicant would decide 
whether to proceed with the preparation 
of a development application to 
construct and operate the project. 

s. Comments, Protests, or Motions to 
Intervene—Anyone may submit 
comments, a protest, or a motion to 
intervene in accordance with the 
requirements of Rules of Practice and 
Procedure, 18 CFR 385.210, .211, .214. 
In determining the appropriate action to 
take, the Commission will consider all 
protests or other comments filed, but 
only those who file a motion to 
intervene in accordance with the 
Commission’s Rules may become a 
party to the proceeding. Any comments, 
protests, or motions to intervene must 
be received on or before the specified 
comment date for the particular 
application. 

t. Filing and Service of Responsive 
Documents—Any filings must bear in 
all capital letters the title 
‘‘COMMENTS’’, ‘‘PROTEST’’, 
‘‘MOTION TO INTERVENE’’, ‘‘NOTICE 
OF INTENT’’, or ‘‘COMPETING 
APPLICATION’’, as applicable, and the 
Project Number of the particular 
application to which the filing refers. 
Any of the above-named documents 
must be filed by providing the original 
and the number of copies provided by 
the Commission’s regulations to: The 
Secretary, Federal Energy Regulatory 
Commission, 888 First Street, NE., 
Washington, DC 20426. A copy of any 
motion to intervene must also be served 
upon each representative of the 
Applicant specified in the particular 
application. 

u. Agency Comments—Federal, State, 
and local agencies are invited to file 
comments on the described application. 
A copy of the application may be 
obtained by agencies directly from the 
applicant. If an agency does not file 
comments within the time specified for 
filing comments, it will be presumed to 
have no comments. One copy of an 
agency’s comments must also be sent to 
the Applicant’s representatives. 

v. Comments, protests and 
interventions may be filed electronically 
via the Internet in lieu of paper. See, 18 
CFR 385.2001(a)(1)(iii) and the 
instructions on the Commission’s Web 
site at 
http://www.ferc.gov under the 
‘‘e-Filing’’ link. 

Kimberly D. Bose, 
Secretary. 
[FR Doc. E7–9998 Filed 5–23–07; 8:45 am] 
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Federal Energy Regulatory 
Commission 

Notice of Filing Deadline Extension for 
the FERC Form 714 ‘‘Annual Electric 
Balancing Authority Area and Planning 
Area Report’’ and Availability of 
Electronic Submission Software 

May 18, 2007. 
Take notice that the filing deadline for 

the FERC Form 714, reporting 2006 
data, is extended to July 16, 2007, for all 
respondents. The extension is granted to 
allow the respondents additional time to 
prepare their initial electronic filing of 
the form. Electronic filing of Form 714 
became mandatory on April 19, 2007, 
through Commission Order No. 695 
(http://www.ferc.gov/whats-new/comm- 
meet/2007/041907/E-14.pdf). 

Software, necessary for the 
submission of the form, is available for 
download free from the Commission’s 
Web site at http://www.ferc.gov/docs- 
filing/eforms/form-714/elec-subm- 
soft.asp. A Personal Identification 
Number (PIN) is necessary to download 
the respondent’s initial database and to 
use as an electronic signature in 
submitting Form 714 filings to the 
Commission. PINs will be e-mailed to 
each 2005 Form 714 contact person of 
record. Those who do not receive their 
PIN by close of business on May 23, 
2007, should e-mail the legal name of 
the respondent and a contact person’s 
name and E-mail address to 
form714@ferc.gov. 

More information on the Form 714 
filing requirements can be found on the 
Commission’s Web site at http:// 
www.ferc.gov/docs-filing/ 
eforms.asp#714 and questions about the 
form can be e-mailed to 
form714@ferc.gov. 

Kimberly D. Bose, 
Secretary. 
[FR Doc. E7–9985 Filed 5–23–07; 8:45 am] 
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ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION 
AGENCY 

[EPA–HQ–OAR–2006–0947, FRL 8317–4] 

Agency Information Collection 
Activities: Submission to OMB for 
Review and Approval; Comment 
Request; NOX Budget Trading Program 
to Reduce the Regional Transport of 
Ozone, EPA ICR Number 1857.04, OMB 
Control Number 2060–0445 

AGENCY: Environmental Protection 
Agency (EPA). 

ACTION: Notice. 

SUMMARY: In compliance with the 
Paperwork Reduction Act (PRA) (44 
U.S.C. 3501 et seq.), this document 
announces that an Information 
Collection Request (ICR) has been 
forwarded to the Office of Management 
and Budget (OMB) for review and 
approval. This is a request to renew an 
existing approved collection. The ICR, 
which is abstracted below, describes the 
nature of the information collection and 
its estimated burden and cost. 
DATES: Additional comments must be 
submitted on or before June 25, 2007. 
ADDRESSES: Submit your comments, 
referencing Docket ID No. EPA–HQ– 
OAR–2006–0947, to (1) EPA online 
using www.regulations.gov (our 
preferred method), by e-mail to a-and- 
r-docket@epamail.epa.gov, or by mail 
to: EPA Docket Center, Environmental 
Protection Agency, Air and Radiation 
Docket and Information Center, 
Environmental Protection Agency, 
Mailcode: 6102T, 1200 Pennsylvania 
Ave., NW., Washington, DC 20460, and 
(2) OMB by mail to: Office of 
Information and Regulatory Affairs, 
Office of Management and Budget 
(OMB), Attention: Desk Officer for EPA, 
725 17th Street, NW., Washington, DC 
20503. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Kenon Smith,, Clean Air Markets 
Division, Office of Air and Radiation, 
(6204J), Environmental Protection 
Agency, 1200 Pennsylvania Ave., NW., 
Washington, DC 20460; telephone 
number: 202–343–9164; fax number: 
202–343–2361; e-mail address: 
smith.kenon@epa.gov. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: EPA has 
submitted the following ICR to OMB for 
review and approval according to the 
procedures prescribed in 5 CFR 1320.12. 
On December 6, 2006 (71 FR 70756), 
EPA sought comments on this ICR 
pursuant to 5 CFR 1320.8(d). EPA 
received no comments during the 
comment period. Any additional 
comments on this ICR should be 
submitted to EPA and OMB within 30 
days of this notice. 

EPA has established a public docket 
for this ICR under Docket ID No. EPA– 
HQ–OAR–2006–0947, which is 
available for online viewing at 
www.regulations.gov, or in person 
viewing at the Air and Radiation Docket 
in the EPA Docket Center (EPA/DC), 
EPA West, Room 3334, 1301 
Constitution Ave., NW., Washington, 
DC. The EPA/DC Public Reading Room 
is open from 8 a.m. to 4:30 p.m., 
Monday through Friday, excluding legal 
holidays. The telephone number for the 
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